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To:  
President David Skorton

From:  
Susan H. Murphy


Alison G. Power

Subject:   
Status of the Graduate Community Initiative Task Force

Date:  
January 23, 2008

In response to the Graduate Community Initiative Vision Statement presented last March 2007 to Cornell Board of Trustees by the Graduate and Professional Student Assembly (GPSA), you asked us to Co-Chair a Task Force responding to the concerns contained within that report.  This memorandum and supporting documents outline the status of the Task Force to date and necessary next steps.  

The Task Force began work last May and drafted the Charge, which is attached as Item A along with the membership of the Task Force attached as Item B.  The Task Force began meeting during the summer and met five times during fall semester.  The Task Force developed and charged four Subcommittees:  Career Services, Housing, Graduate and Professional Life and Programs, and Communication.  The Task Force received the preliminary status reports and recommendations of these subcommittees by December 17, 2007. It was through these four subcommittees that the majority of the work efforts to date were accomplished.  Item C contains a summary of the work of the Task Force and the preliminary recommendations of its four subcommittees.

As you are aware, the call from the graduate and professional students for a new Graduate Center became even more relevant in December when the Big Red Barn was condemned and closed for use due to structural issues.  A recent assessment report on the structural issues has been completed and it appears that the Big Red Barn can be operational by late March 2008.  The ability to utilize fully the Big Red Barn is critical for the graduate and professional student population.  The fact that the Big Red Barn can be used this spring gives some breathing space for the Task Force to explore the issues related to a new graduate center, but it remains urgent to identify long-term space for a graduate center. This issue is emerging as the highest priority of the Task Force and will require a significant investment by the university.  

Please note that the work of the Task Force is preliminary and much work lies ahead.  The Task Force will continue to meet throughout the spring semester 

to continue to analyze and prioritize the recommendations of its four subcommittees.  Given the preliminary nature of the recommendations and 

the forth-coming creation of priorities, no detailed cost implications have been determined. That is a necessary step that will follow once priorities have been determined. The Task Force has agreed that many of the short-term preliminary recommendations are reasonable to achieve without additional resources and it is expected that they will be implemented.  Many of the mid- and longer-term ideas are of a higher degree of complexity and may require assignment of ownership, and in some cases allocation of significant resources.  

We can provide you with a full set of the Subcommittee Reports, if you desire additional background. We appreciate the opportunity to review this report with your senior staff and the Academic Deans so that important implications of the Task Force’s work are vetted and then incorporated into our next steps.  
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